
Sign up for updates 
Subscribe for email and SMS updates 
at metrotunnel.vic.gov.au/subscribe

	– Access to the Nido Apartment 
car park and the Aurora loading 
dock will be maintained with the 
assistance of traffic control. 
Please take care and follow the 
direction of the traffic controllers 
if you require access to these 
areas. 

Where we'll be working
	– Little La Trobe Street between 

the eastern end of Literature Lane 
and the Aurora loading dock

	– Northern Little La Trobe footpath.
We appreciate your patience while we 
undertake these works. If you have 
any questions or concerns, please 
contact the Metro Tunnel Project 
information line on 1800 105 105.

Further information on State Library 
Station works can be found at 
metrotunnel.vic.gov.au

Works 
notice
Asphalting works
Little La Trobe Street, Melbourne
Tuesday 27 to Wednesday 28 May 2025 

On Tuesday 27 and Wednesday 28 May 2025 between 7am and 6pm, asphalting 
work will take place on Little La Trobe Street between the eastern end of Literature 
Lane and the Aurora building loading dock. These works are part of the final 
reinstatement works in Little La Trobe Street. 

When we’ll be working
	– Tuesday 27 and Wednesday 

28 May 2025
	– Between 7am and 6pm.

The timing of work may change 
depending on weather.

What we'll be doing
	– Removing the existing road 

surface
	– Laying asphalt to form the new 

road surface.

Access maintained via 
Literature Lane
Access to residential buildings 
via Literature Lane will be 
maintained while we complete 
these works. Please use your 
rear building access where 
possible.

What to be aware of
	– Profiling and asphalting works will 

produce medium to high levels of 
noise and some vibrations. 

	– To safely carry out these works, 
barriers will be place on the 
footpath to prevent pedestrians 
stepping into the work area. 

	– A footpath closure will be required 
between 60 Little La Trobe Street 
(Nido Apartment) driveway and 
30 Little La Trobe Street (Brady 
Hotel) with local pedestrian 
access for residents and 
businesses maintained under the 
guidance of traffic controllers. 

	– To safely do these works we will 
be  required to reduce pedestrian  
path widths at times. If you have  
any accessibility requirements  
and need access to the impacted  
area, please contact the project 
team on 1800 105 105 for 
assistance as soon as possible

	– The Little La Trobe northern 
footpath will reopen overnight 
from 6pm for through access from 
Swanston to Elizabeth Street. 

	– Pedestrian access to the Aurora 
building will be maintained on 
the southern Little La Trobe 
Street footpath from Elizabeth 
Street or via La Trobe Street and 
Baskerville Lane.

	– Access to Scape and the Brady 
Hotel will be maintained via 
Swanston Street.
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http://metrotunnel.vic.gov.au
http://metrotunnel.vic.gov.au


Find out more

metrotunnel.vic.gov.au

 For languages other than English
 please call (03) 9209 0147

Please contact us if you would like this information in an accessible format. If you
need assistance due to a hearing or speech impairment, visit relayservice.gov.au

1800 105 105 (call anytime)
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Footpath closure

Footpath closure 
(local access only)

Little La Trobe St road closure
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Brady Hotel and Scape 
Apartment access via 
Swanston Street

Indicative only
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